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R. Matthew Kohly

Suite 216

District Manager

101 W. McCarty

Government Affairs

Jefferson City, MO  65101-1551



573-635-7550



FAX:  573-635-9442



rkohly@att.com

May 17, 2004

Dale Hardy Roberts

Secretary of the Commission

Missouri Public Service Commission

PO Box 360

Jefferson City, MO  65102

RE:
Case No. TX-2004-0154

Comments of AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

Dear Mr. Roberts:


AT&T has reviewed the Proposed Rules pertaining to Chapter 32 and provides the following comments:

Proposed Rule 4 CSR 240.32.300 General Provisions for the Assignment, Provision and Termination of 211 Service

(2)-(D) Determine that the entity is a Missouri I&R Provider or has submitted an application to become an authorized I&R Provider in Missouri

AT&T believes this portion of the rule inappropriately places the burden on the telecommunications company to determine whether the entity requesting 211 service is an authorized I&R Provider in Missouri.  AT&T believes it is more appropriate to place the burden on the entity requesting 211 service to demonstrate that is it an authorized I&R provider.   To accomplish that, AT&T suggests the following change 

(4) (D) The Missouri I&R Provider will submit its notice of authorized application to each telecommunications company along with a request for 211 service by that telecommunications company.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or comments. 

Sincerely,

R. Matthew Kohly

[image: image1.png]